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Vail Recreation District January 11, 2007 Meeting Minutes


Minutes of the Regular Meeting

Of the Board of Directors

Vail Park and Recreation District

dba Vail Recreation District

January 11, 2007

A Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Vail Recreation District, Town of Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, was held on January 11, 2007, at 5:00 p.m., at the Town of Vail, Council Chambers, Eagle County, Colorado, in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado.

1. MEMBERS PRESENT


1.1. Michelle Hall, Rick Sackbauer, Ken Wilson and Joe Hanlon 

2. MEMBERS ABSENT AND EXCUSED

2.1. Scott Proper

3. STAFF PRESENT


3.1. Mike Ortiz, Amy Ludke, Steve Sarro, John Monson

4. TOV MEMBERS PRESENT




4.1. None

5. OTHERS PRESENT

5.1. Rich Houghton (BMHS) and Dan Verbeten (VMS), Stephen Connolly, Kaye Ferry

6. CONSULTANTS PRESENT


6.1. Ken Marchetti, Eric Weaver, Robertson & Marchetti, P.C. 

7. CALL TO ORDER


7.1. Michelle Hall called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 

8. APPROVAL OF 12/12/06 MEETING MINUTES

8.1. Director Hanlon moved to approve the December 12th , 2006 Board meeting minutes. Director Sackbauer seconded. Approved unanimously.

9. PUBLIC INPUT OF ITEMS NOT ON AGENDA


9.1. Mr. Stephen Connolly, Vail Homeowner and Vail Recreation District taxpayer, asked the Board to consider two items of concern listed in the Vail Recreation District Year-in-Review which was distributed in the Vail Daily and to all Vail Community Members.

9.2. First, he stated that it should not have been listed that Vail Community Members requested that the VRD supply a Swimming Pool and/or Wellness Center. He stated that this project would likely be too much for the VRD to currently handle financially. He stated that a pool/Wellness Center was what the community wanted in the survey that was taken, but the Board must understand that is not a reality for the Vail Recreation District to take over. 

9.3. Second, Mr. Connolly believes that the Town of Vail and the Vail Recreation District cannot restructure Dobson Arena. Dobson Arena needs to remain an ice skating rink. Mr. Jared Biniecki has done a tremendous job booking more ice time and growing the leagues and we cannot interfere ice time with booking more concerts and special events. It will be a disruption to the people who use and rent the ice. He requested that the Board take his thoughts under consideration. 

10. UPDATE ON PREPARATION FOR COLORADO HIGH SCHOOL STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS – MR. RICH HOUGHTON (BMHS) AND MR. DAN VERBETEN (VMS) FEBRUARY 15 – 16, 2007.

10.1. Mr. Dan Verbeten presented to the Board that they have scheduled a tent with Alpine Party Supply to have at the event for specatators and possibly concessions. Mr. Verbetman went onto state that he did meet with an officer from the Vail Poilce Department to discuss parking for the event. He stated that they will be encouraging spectators to park in the Vail Parking Structure, with additional parking avaiable in the Nordic Center Parking lot and on Vail Valley Drive between the two bus stops. He stated that he has spoken with Mr. Charlie Turnball from the Town of Vail regarding snow removal for the Nordic Center Parking Lot to open more spaces for spectators. 

10.2. Vail Honey Wagon will be delivering portable bathrooms throughout the course as well. He went onto state that he has met with the Town of Vail to possibly get a bus to use as a shuttle strictly for the event, along with two Micro Buses from Vail Mountain School and one Micro Bus from Battle Mountain High School.

10.3. Director Wilson inquired as to where the tent will be located. Mr. Verbeten stated that it will be placed on the soccer field or in the soccer field parking lot.

10.4. Director Sackbauer requested an update from Mr. Dan Verbeten be scheduled to make sure all items are in place and confirmed. He stated that he would.

11. UPDATE ON NORDIC CENTER OPERATIONS – STEVE SARRO

11.1. Mr. Steve Sarro stated that he and staff has received many complients regrading the Nordic Center and Nordic Center Track. He stated that his main challenge currently is placing course signs appropriately for skiiers to acknowledge and understand, predominately entrance and directional signs. He stated that he continues to have a challenge directing foot and snow shoe traffic off the Noric course. He continues to work hard at it and stated that more signs are being produced and will be up very soon.

11.2. He stated that he is also working very closely with Mr. Brain Doyon who is tracking the courses through GPS and producing Noric Course maps that the Nordic Center will be able to distribute and will be included on-line (www.vailrec.com). We look to including all VRD information on these maps for future years to come as well. He stated that he is still wanting to meet with the ice climbing community to see what, if any, alternate routes could be utilized to access the ice climbing venue.

11.3. Director Sackbauer asked if he had any concerns regarding the High School Nordic State Championships. Mr. Sarro stated that he would like to be a part of putting up the tent, making sure it is in a secure location, possibly helping in marking the course, parking, and making sure trash cans are placed throughout the event location and trash pick-ups are frequent. He stated that they would meet again several times before the event to avoid surprises and allow the event to run as smooth as possible.

11.4. Director Sackbauer suggested that Mr. Dan Verbeten get in touch with Community Guest Services, the Town of Vail, and the Vail Valley Foundation to get more volunteers helping at the event. Mr. Verbeten stated that he would. Director Hall volunteered to help the weekend of the event.

11.5. Mr. Ortiz stated that the Nordic Center has already seen an increase in collections of fees and pass sales for this season only, a tremendous breakthrough. He stated that he would like to thank Mr. Steve Sarro and staff for working so hard on the course and getting it groomed every morning on schedule. Thank You.

12. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR INPUT

12.1. ACTION ITEMS LIST

12.1.1. BOD – Requested a presentation reviewing the State High School Nordic Championships in February – I met with the Athletic Directors of Battle Mountain and Vail Mountain High Schools (Mr. Rich Houghton and Mr. Dan Verbeten) who are hosting the event at the Vail Nordic Center.  Staff reiterated concerns regarding a venue that is both participant and spectator friendly.  The logistics of the event were also discussed. Additionally, staff tried to convey the importance of a well-organized event for the Vail community.  

12.2. INFORMATION ONLY. NO BOARD ACTION REQUESTED

12.2.1. I have been working this week with Mr. Jim Mock (Collins, Cockrel & Cole) to create a template agreement for AEG Entertainment (The Fray) for large concerts and events.  Mr. Jim Collins is aware of the contract and is consulting with Mr. Mock and AEG Counsel.
12.2.2. Ms. Ludke has been very busy with all her various duties while preparing items and reconciling accounts for the 06 Audit (March 12-15, 2007).

12.2.3. Ms. Ludke and Mr. Weaver met with Mr. Mark Carlson of T. Charles Wilson Insurance for renewal of our General Liability and Workers Compensation insurance.

12.2.4. She has been working on renewal of employee health insurance

12.2.5. Ms. Plain started work toward H2B Certifications.  She mailed in the application to Colorado Department of Labor for first step in getting certified to hire H2B Visa extension persons for summer employment.  Our hope is to work with Vail Resorts in providing year round employment for those wanting to stay in Vail for the summer.

12.2.6. Ms. Plain posted job availabilities on PGA Career Net for Assistant Golf Professionals this summer. She is reviewing resumes on-line that are posted on the PGA website. 

12.2.7. She remodeled her office.  She pulled the old wallpaper off the walls and then retextured, primed, and painted them. 

12.2.8. She is taking on the responsibility of maintenance for the clubhouse building.  She met with Mr. Steve Sarro and Clear Water Cleanup on proper maintenance in regards to cleaning the grease trap and repairing floor drains in the downstairs locker rooms.

12.2.9. Ms. Plain contacted Mr. Doug Gertner about a customer service seminar in the summer for golf course employees.  He conducts the “Turn It Up” class for Vail Resorts.  We are also researching whether Mr. Gertner can provide some customer service training to all the full time supervisors in the District this winter. 

12.2.10. Ms. Plain researched websites in the golf industry to get ideas and recommendations for improving our website (good example: www.golfmt.com) including email marketing and tactics for improved marketing.

12.2.11. Ms. Plain scheduled a locksmith to come Wednesday of next week to change locks at clubhouse. Working on map and number of keys needed for winter and summer use. 

12.2.12. She formulated Closing Procedures for Nordic Center locker room facilities.

12.2.13. Ms. Plain contacted Colorado Golf Association –handicap, tournament software information. 

12.2.14. Met with Shane and Mia about Nordic Center issues and projects.

12.2.15. Recent press releases:

12.2.15.1. Mr. John Monson: PR & Marketing Manager. Posted in Vail Daily on Tuesday, December 26th
12.2.15.2. Ms. Alice Plain: Vail Golf Club Golf Operations Manager.  Has not yet run in Vail Daily (Holidays, President Ford).  Will write a release on Mr. Steve Sarro’s awards, perhaps allowing Daily to run them in tandem.

12.2.15.3. VRD Holiday Hours (Dobson, Administration, Gymnastics, etc.)

12.2.15.4. VRD Youth Soccer spring registration underway.

12.2.15.5. 2006 “Year in Review” to go out on 1/8/07.

12.2.16. Mr. Monson and Ms. Wilson have been very busy working on the 2006 VRD Annual Report.  They have made multiple revisions and edits with the final version being completed on Friday. Mr. Monson will have 100 copies in a stapled format (as opposed to final gatefold print) for town meeting on January 9th.

12.2.17. Mr. Monson worked with the TOV Community Information staff in distributing New Year’s Eve information to all shops in the Village and Crossroads, complete with “alternatives to the party” highlighting VRD activities.

12.2.18. Mr. Monson has contacted Renewable Choice Energy and is working on getting stickers and other marketing materials for prominent placement in VRD facilities.

12.2.19. Mr. Monson, Ms. Wilson and Ms. Brandmeyer and I have been working on the Recreation Master Plan making numerous edits and “track changes” updates.

12.2.20. Mr. Monson made an appearance on KZYR, The Zephyr.  He did a 25 second radio-spot with VRD Holiday activities.  The spot ran from the 22nd of December through the New Year five times a day.  He also solidified a springtime “Last DJ” invitation for the VRD (play your own music and talk about the VRD for 1 hour during morning drive).

12.2.21. Mr. Monson has been doing site tours of all our facilities and meeting with staff on the operation specifics of each site.

12.2.22. Mr. Monson met and had introductions with the VLMD folks.  He will be introduced at their January 15th meeting will be a regular attendee moving forward.

12.2.23. Mr. Monson met with Mr. John Buckley of Peoples Ink to discuss a VRD presence at the New York City press outing.  He tasked them with qualifying one or two writers to then invite out to Vail, experiencing the VRD first-hand.

12.2.24. Mr. Monson put together a well written letter to Mr. Tiger Woods from me, thanking him for his Holiday visit and inviting him back to play the Vail Golf Club in our fabulous Vail summer.

12.2.25. Mr. Monson met with Vailactivities.com to discuss and “events page” in addition to the current VRD presence.  

12.2.26. Mr. Monson is ordering brochure racks, to be placed in each VRD facility for cross-marketing initiatives.

12.2.27. Mr. Monson is working with the VVTCB for a VRD sponsored mixer on the 21st of February.

12.2.28. Mr. Monson has set up a meeting with Mr. Rob Thomas, General Manager of The Fillmore in Denver, to discuss the best plan of action for Dobson concerts and events.  They will meet the 19th of this month.

12.2.29. Mr. Monson created a new info@vailrec.com email address, going to his inbox.

12.2.30. Adult Sports Leagues and open gyms have all started for the winter season:  With the following schedule:

12.2.30.1. Sunday Nights- Adult A & B League Basketball (10 teams @ capacity).

12.2.30.2. Monday Night - Open Gym Basketball

12.2.30.3. Tuesday Night - Co-ed Indoor Soccer League (9 teams @ capacity).

12.2.30.4. Wednesday Night - 4 & 6 Person Fall Co-ed Volleyball League (12 teams an increase of 4 teams or 33% over last year).

12.2.30.5. Thursday Night- Indoor Soccer League Open Division (9 teams @ capacity).

12.2.30.6. Friday Night - Open Gym Volleyball

12.2.31. Youth Soccer registration for the spring season has been e-mailed to all past participants, mailed to all past participants and is being delivered to every child in the valley's elementary schools next week.  A press release has also gone out. The deadline for registration for U12 & U14 Soccer is January 27 set by the Western Slope State League and all other younger league deadlines is March 2nd.

12.2.32. Mr. Rabinowitz is finalizing agreements and contracts for all upcoming summer camps.  We expect to have all the camps back this summer.  Due to Camp Vail's intention on using Red Sandstone. Vail Mountain School has been gracious enough to let us use their Gymnasium for Sydney Moncrief's Basketball Camp.

12.2.33. Mr. Rabinowitz met with all users of Ford Park (Bravo, Dance Fest, TOV, & Alpine Gardens) on the summer event calendar, parking plan and other issues.

12.2.34. The sports staff has met with both the Teva Games and Beaver Creek Resort Company officials and we will be once again producing events at the Teva Games as well as the Beaver Creek Vertical Ascent.

12.2.35. Sports purchased and installed new basketball rims on all 6 hoops at Red Sandstone Elementary gymnasium including breakaway rims on the main baskets. The rims had not been replaced in many years. 

12.2.36. Sports Dept continues to finalize the summer schedule and calendar with race dates, camp dates, tournaments, festivals, field rentals, etc.

12.2.37. Gymnastics schedule resumes on Monday the 8th with the first 2007 term.  This 8-week term runs from January 8th to Saturday, March 3rd.

12.2.38. Current pre-enrollment for this session is at 270.  We should climb to 310+ by the 2nd week of the new term.

12.2.39. During the holiday closure, repair and maintenance items were completed to the gymnastics center, which included:  Painting the multipurpose room, the bathrooms, the office area and hallways, and the upstairs lobby area.  The hardwood floor in the multipurpose room was also reconditioned (stripped, re-waxed, and boards tightened.)  In the gymnastics area, the vault runways were repaired and re-taped, the guide cables for the uneven bars were re-padded and covered, the area around the trampoline was fitted with new padding, and the floor was adjusted.

12.2.40. The winter optional season begins this Saturday with a practice meet at the gymnastics center.  This group of athletes is the highest level in the VRD program.  They will compete through mid-April with the possibility of making USAG Regional competition.

12.2.41. Activities this week include the practice competition at the Vail Gymnastics Center on Saturday the 6th, at 4:30 p.m.  The gymnastics class schedule starts on Monday the 8th.

12.2.42. Youth Services School’s Out Camp was 99% full (at an increased capacity over previous years) and went very smoothly. Kids visited Gymnastics, Martial Arts, Dobson, Nordic Center and many other activities outside the VRD.

12.2.43. Adrianne will leave us at the end of January. We are advertising for the position and we already have many qualified applicants and a couple interviews arranged.

12.2.44. Santa’s Workshops went well with Millennium Bank. Ms. Chantelle Kiefer organized these and we advertised through emails to our customers and announcements in the Vail Daily. 

12.2.45. We have begun to create marketing pieces for the summer.

12.2.46. Marc and Anne from Gore Range Natural Science School have begun to put together a list of specialists for the summer. Mr. Young and Mr. Thomas meet with Anne next week to continue this work.

12.2.47. We are now picking up from MMES on Monday, Tuesday and Friday only. These are the days that we have four or more participants. Although some parents were disappointed when we announced this, everyone understood that we are fulfilling the agreement that we committed to from the outset.

12.2.48. Chad is chairing a meeting with local after-school providers on Tuesday to draft our portion of the Early Childhood Proposal to the County Commissioners. 

12.2.49. Steve is working to improve signage on the Nordic track.  We have ice climbers, runners, walkers, skate skiers and classic skiers all using the track along with folks with dogs and sleigh rides.  Staff is working to provide and maintain areas of uses for all these different endeavors.  It is an education process to help people to understand that their use of the track coincides with all the other many uses.  Mr. Sarro and his staff are working hard to provide a quality experience through maintenance, signage and the construction of maps for the Nordic track.

12.2.50. Mr. Sarro completed the Audubon re-certification process and is waiting to hear about acceptance.  This certification lapsed before Steve’s arrival and so he had been working this fall and winter to become re-certified.

12.2.51. Maintenance for the Nordic track became very tough last week before the snow.  Staff began taking snow from roadsides and parking lots to fill in thin spots.

12.2.52. A big thank you to Mr. Steve Sarro, Mr. Brynly Marsh, Mr. Mark Jero and Mr. Kirk Hower for working hard to keep our decrepit facilities together and running.  Additionally, they have all worked hard with the Nordic community to create an outstanding experience at the Nordic Center.

12.2.53. Dobson Ice Arena hosted “Oz on Ice” over the holidays. The two shows each had over 500 people in attendance. The shows were fun and positive and will be airing on Channel 5 in the near future.

12.2.54. Dobson also hosted three private parties including a Hanukah Party with an ice-sculpted menorah at center ice.

12.2.55. Winter adult hockey continues through the end of February.

12.2.56. All Learn to Skate programs start up next week. Staff is expecting high participation numbers based on registration numbers from the fall.

13. BOARD MEMBER INPUT

13.1. Director Joe Hanlon reported on the following:

13.1.1. Is impressed with how operations are coming together for the Colorado State Nordic Ski championships. 

13.1.2. Would like to thank Mr. Stephen Connolly and the Skating Club of Vail for putting on the production “Oz on Ice”. They did a fantastic job. He would also like to thank Ms. Alice Plain and Mr. Steve Sarro for getting the Nordic Center in the state it is today, he has received nothing but compliments regarding the track and the shape it is in. 

13.2. Director Hall reported on the following:

13.2.1. Stated that the Vail Daily did a nice job posting the pictures from the “Oz on Ice” show on their web site.

13.2.2. Would like to see the VRD establish one Central Information Line/number with one phone system operator answering all Vail Recreation District incoming calls regarding questions and concerns for all departments and programs within the Vail Recreation District.

13.2.3. Would like to see the VRD contacting Outside Magazine, Radio-Free Minturn, to see if there are any possibilities in working together and projects.

13.2.4. Is very impressed with all the improvements and changes made to the Imagination Station, it looks fantastic.

13.3. Director Sackbauer reported on the following:

13.3.1. Would like VRD Staff to concentrate on more areas in which they can better their customer service. He would like the Vail Recreation District staff to go above and beyond in customer service, using techniques and tasks free to the District.

13.3.2. Would like to thank Mr. Stephen Connolly and the Skating Club of Vail for putting on a spectacular Ice Show, Oz on Ice. He loved to see all the kids from the community getting together to put on a spectacular show. For next year he would like to see additional shows more nights, standing room only. He would like to see a packed house at Dobson Arena.

13.3.3. Would like to incorporate our annual report/Year-in-Review with Eagle River and Sanitation District and Town of Vail making all entities included in one annual report.

14. EXECUTIVE SESSION

14.1. Director Sackbauer made a motion to adjourn into Executive Session for the purpose(s) of: §24-6-402(4)(e), C.R.S., “Determining positions relative to matters that may be subject to negotiations; developing strategy for negotiations; and instructing negotiators.” Director Hanlon seconded.  Approved unanimously

15. ADJOURNMENT

15.1. Upon returning from Executive Session Director Sackbauer motioned to adjourn at 6:45 PM. Director Hall seconded. Approved unanimously.

___________________________

________________________

Michelle Hall, Secretary


Amy Ludke, Assistant Finance Manager
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